

Contact

PNG Phone: +675 7967 8463 USA Phone: +1 334 646 1066 Email: calebwilson@mwbm.org YouTube: Just Above Down Under

Goals

Preach Christ Disciple Believers Establish Local Churches Give God the Glory

Our Family

Caleb 10/12 Tabitha 5/24 Cassia 10/10/18 Cherith 9/11/20

Sending Church

Mt Calvary Baptist Church P.O. Box 1372 Roanoke, AL 36274 Pastor: Ricky Emery

Support Address

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30519



February 2022

Dear Friends,

God will open the door. Paul gave his account in 1 Corinthians 16:9, where he wrote, "For a great door and effectual is opened unto me..." Christ also concurred this truth in Revelation 3:8, "I know thy works: behold, I have set before thee an open door, and no man can shut it..." The Lord is very much in favor of open doors, but it must be Him to open them. We can beat our heads against all of the closed doors and complain about the headache, or we can allow patience to take over and watch the Lord open His door in His timing. Wait on the Lord; He will open the door.

We praise the Lord for the doors He has opened for us here in Papua New Guinea during the past few months. In October, the Lord opened the way for us to start ministering in East Cape, Milne Bay. We started holding services under a tarp tied to a mango tree, praying the Lord would do a work there. Well, He has delivered. On our tenth Sunday, we had three people get saved! I was overwhelmed! After all of the closed doors, uncertainty, and trials of patience, the Lord proved Himself faithful again! He still saves! Week after week more continue to be saved at East Cape! We are approaching our sixteenth Sunday, and there have been 10 professions of faith (6 have given a public testimony.) Please continue to pray for these dear people! One family in the community has even cleared a small piece of land for us to put up a more stable structure for holding services. We have already gathered bamboo poles and will begin putting together a frame next week. God will open the door!

Thank you all so much for praying for us. We are thankful to know that the Lord is still changing lives! We appreciate you all serving Him in your respective places and helping us serve Him in Papua New Guinea! The Lord has done great things, and we anticipate more to come. God will open the door!





But none of these things move me, neither count I my life dear unto myself, so that I might finish my course with joy, and the ministry, which I have received of the Lord Jesus, to testify the gospel of the grace of God. Acts 20:24